From: Daniel M Rosentha [

Sent: 21 December 2023 16:51
To: Planning
Subject: Objection to plans 2023/4757/P.

Dear Camden Planning,

As resident of Basement Flat, 167 Gloucester Avenue, NW1 8LA, I am writing to object to planning
application 2023/4757/P.

1t is evident from the plans that completely unjustifiable, persistent noise pollution will arise from the
developers’ plan to install industrial-scale-and-volume equipment in the middle of a predominantly

residential space in the Primrose Hill Conservation Area.

Your own Local Plan makes clear that noise-generating equipment must be separated from noise-sensitive
areas, like residential housing.

Should this plan be approved, many residents will clearly be deprived of the quiet enjoyment of their

gardens or other outdoor space, and perhaps interior space too.

The plans should be sent back to the developers with an instruction to substantially mitigate the noise
impact, by powering the site with much quieter equipment, located in the centre of the site.

Sincerely,

Daniel Rosenthal



